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Minutes of the North West Mental Health Libraries Group Meeting
01/02/2023 via Microsoft Teams
10am-12pm
	PRESENT
	Vicky Bramwell (Chair)(CWP)
Jane Roberts (minutes) (GMMH)

Carmel Finley (LSCFT)

Tracy Owen (Mersey Care)


	APOLOGIES
	None


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	2
	Approval of notes from previous meeting
Approved
	

	3
	Matters arising

None
	

	4
	Literature searching experience sharing including Refworks

CF noted that Emma Dent (maternity cover for Katie Roper) was having some issues with exporting from Psychinfo to Refworks. This was mentioned in the last meeting and the following guide circulated: University Hospitals of Leicester NHS Trust Libraries & information services: Training (uhl-library.nhs.uk)
Issues around numbering items imported into Refworks was discussed. VB recommended sorting by date order making it easier to sift through results. Using APA 7th edition as a citation style will allow you to sort results by date order when you export, however this will only provide the citation and not an abstract.  
	

	5
	KLS Hub thoughts and experience sharing

Overall, group are happy with the way hub is performing however still confusing for our users having to search multiple platforms for literature.
Discussed whether Trusts are looking to import library catalogue holdings into the hub. Mixed response GMMH and LSCFT looking to integrate as part of the regional LMS project, CWP and Mersey Care are sticking with their current LMS and not looking to integrate their catalogue holdings into the hub anytime soon. 
	

	6
	Any issues with national resources to feedback to Discovery Group?
JR raised issues with the Ask a Librarian link on the hub not working correctly. VB suggested as a workaround setting up an alternative Gmail account and auto forwarding responses, however this isn’t permeant fix to issue. 

Action: VB to feedback issues to National Discovery Group- possible workaround could be changing the link so it opens an email directly, rather than an online form. TO mentioned this functionality was present on their website and would send details of this to VB.  
	

	7
	Promotion ideas and opportunities
TO asked where other Trusts purchase promotion items-looking to get some pens and notebooks with end of year spends. Niche communications was mentioned as one company used for past purchases. VB suggested asking HEE where they got pens for the national hub campaign. 
JR asked if anyone did anything to promote LKS services to International nurses. VB said this was something she’d been meaning to do and would get in touch with the lead from her Trust. 

TO is working on promoting LKS to preceptorships 

VB Is attending AHP days and a few in- person conferences taking place at her Trust to promote LKS. 

Discussed the HEE produced promotional resources on the NHS Futures site and whether we were expected to print resources out ourselves (which don’t look that professional) or provide copies to a professional printer or request copies from HEE. 

Action: VB to ask national group about their intentions for these resources and the process for getting them printed to a professional standard.  
	

	8
	News from our own Trust
Tracy Owen (Mersey Care) – Now have both Evidence Reviewer posts filled (Danielle and Nikki). TOs post (Evidence Services Lead) will be made permanent from April and a band 6 post going to be advertised in April. Patient library is fully staffed and LKS service is running smoothly. Lots of re-structuring going on in the Trust (clinical areas not corporate) Now separated into 3 -Community Care, Mental Health Care and Secure Care.  
Carmel Finley (LSCFT) – KR on mat leave, Emma Dent is providing cover and this is working well so far. Budgets have been taken off departments and Trust is operating a T3 system where any purchase over £400 is scrutinised by a panel. Managed to get most spending through before this came into effect but is making it difficult to procure resources as having to provide evidence to justify purchases.  
Jane Roberts (GMMH)- Fallowfield site has now closed and all resources have been put into storage. Currently working on a business case to secure premises and more funding for the service. John Brooke will be retiring at the end of April, not sure whether we’ll be able to recruit to his post yet. 
Vicky Bramwell (CWP)- Research and effectiveness work is going well. Possibly moving sites at some point in April but not sure whether this will go ahead and what the timescales will be. 
	

	9
	AOB

None
	

	10
	Date & time of next meeting

VB proposed Wednesday 7th June 10-12. Will send a meeting invite round 
	



